All Saints and District Village Hall

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting

Held on Monday 5th June 2023 at The Village Hall

Present


The meeting was attended by Clive Bareham (CB) (Holding Trustee), Michael Shaw (MS), Lynda Porter (LyP), Rita Holt, Liz Pedder, Barbara Foulkes, Jackie Larcombe, Diana Jenner, Tim Pedder, Brenda Bateman, Ian Bateman, Mark Brookes, Michael Pritchard, Hilary Pritchard, Jo Kieran, Jean Shaw, Brian Ainslie, Clive Porter, Richard Greaves.

Michael Shaw welcomed all present to the AGM.
 1
Apologies for Absence

Apologies had been received from Janet Verplancke, Chris Galvin, Jo Purchase and Amy Hardy.
2
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 16th May 2022.

The minutes of the previous AGM, having been unanimously agreed as being a correct record, were signed by the Chairman.
3
Chairman’s Report

The Chairman presented his report, a copy of which is filed with and forms part of these minutes. In addition to his thanks to the committee, MS recorded special thanks to Michael Pritchard for his continued support with hall maintenance, regular and emergency, to Clive Morgan and Ken Jenner for their help with external works, to David Parker for hedge maintenance, to Steve Holt for his assistance with AV systems, to Dave Wicken for the weekly programming of the heating system in response to the bookings calendar, and to Hilary Pritchard for maintaining the welcoming horticultural displays at the entrance to the hall.
4
Treasurer’s Report

LyP presented her summary and financial reports which are filed with these minutes. CB proposed a vote of thanks to LyP, acknowledging her work in revising the accounting system and banking arrangements. RH seconded the vote of thanks which was agreed by all present. JL’s earlier suggestion of adopting the Kashflow accounting software was duly acknowledged and thanks was given.
5
Election of Chairman 
The retiring committee stood down and Clive Bareham, representing the Holding Trustees and with their agreement, took the Chair. CB gave the Holding Trustees’ appreciation for all the hard work that Michael Shaw has continued to put in to the running of the hall and the committee. There being no other nominations, MP proposed and RH seconded MS’s election for the following year; this was unanimously carried. MS returned to the chair and thanked CB for his kind words. MS confirmed that this will be his last year in the role of Chair.
6   Election of Members of the Committee

MS explained that in line with the hall constitution, there are 6 elected members. He asked whether those present would be prepared to vote en bloc, those standing again, namely Lynda Porter as Treasurer, Rita Holt as Bookings Officer, Liz Pedder as Committee Secretary, and Jackie Larcombe. Tim Pedder proposed and Clive Porter seconded. The proposal was carried unanimously. MS explained that the role of Vice-Chair is currently vacant and will remain so at this stage, although the Committee has the authority to elect one at any time.
MS clarified that many village societies who are regular users of the hall, have representatives on the Management Committee: Pantomime Society is MB, Quilters (and COGS tbc) is BLF, All Saints Village Show Society is LyP, All Saints School is JP. Currently there is no allocated Parish Council rep. 
7   The introduction of Co-opted members
MS clarified that there is space on the committee to have 4 co-opted members, and that 
Amy Hardy, Mark Brookes and Brenda Bateman have all agreed to continue as co-opted members for another year. 
MS then introduced Jo Kieran who has volunteered to join the hall committee. Jo brings a wealth of relevant experience and skills. Jo therefore takes the final co-opted place available. The committee are delighted to welcome her and look forward to working with her.
8 
Appointment of Honorary Auditor

Shelagh Barnard has agreed to continue in this role and MS proposed, with unanimous agreement, that Shelagh be confirmed as auditor. MS/LyP will organise an honorarium. 
9
Any other business

There was no other business. Various positive reports were made about the hall, from prospective hirers and from Devon Communities Together who recently conducted an audit of local halls.
10 To agree the date of the next AGM


A provisional date of Monday 13th May 2024 was agreed for the next AGM. 

The meeting closed at 19.25.

